TOWN OF HILL
SELECTMEN'S MEETING

May 31, 2018

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis and Lisa Seymour (Administrative
Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: None

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:

This meeting was called to discuss the hiring of Dwayne Minard as a temporary employee for
mowing and trimming the village in Dennis Cote’s absence. After their review of the application,
Tom Seymour made the motion to hire Dwayne Minard. Mike Brady seconded the motion and
all were in favor. Motion passed

The Board discussed the wage to offered Dwayne and settled on $11.00. Tom Seymour made
the motion to pay Dwayne $11.00 per hour, Bob Dupuis seconded the motion, and all were in
favor. Motion passed

Mike Brady stated that the school board’s lawyer wants all the paperwork and financial audits
for the last several years. However, without basis for the request and labor expense that would
be incurred, we are not going to research and gather these documents. Going forward we want
the SAU’s payment schedule with all of the backup and the prior year’s unreserved fund
balance.

Just a quick update on the Bunker Hill Bridge. The letter stating the Board of Selectmen’s
choice of engineering firm to develop the plan has been submitted to the NH DOT for approval.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at
6:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman Robert Dupuis ke Brady
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